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Date:  March 14, 2024 

To:  Board of Directors 

Submitted by:  David Aranda, Interim General Manager   

Subject:  Request from the City of El Cerrito an Extension to the Licensing Agreement to  
Allow the Police Building to Remain on City Property 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Interim General Manager is recommending that the Board of Directors request from the City of 
El Cerrito a five-year extension to the license agreement, with a 90-day op out after two years, that 
would allow the Police Building to remain on the City’s property at 10940 San Pablo Ave. in El Cerrito. 

Background 

The KPPCSD entered into a licensing agreement with the City of El Cerrito in 2022 which provided the 
District the ability to have a place for the modular building to be utilized as the KPPCSD Police 
Headquarters. 
 
The Board approved extending that agreement for 2023/2024, specifically through August 31, 2024. 
Considering that the pursuit of a new police building will take at the very least a few years, it would 
be prudent to request that the agreement be extended for at least one year but up to five years. 
In meeting with the City Manager of El Cerrito, the city is very pleased to have us as neighbors and 
she personally can renew the agreement for one to two years.  Should the KPPCSD board desire a 
longer arrangement, I would convey that to the City Manager, and she would place it on the City 
Council Agenda for approval.    
 
I have attached prior agreements to this ASI for reference. 
 
Exhibit 
• License Agreement Between the City of El Cerrito and the Kensington Police Protection and 

Community Services District Concerning 10940 San Pablo Avenue, El Cerrito, California 



From: Chris Jones <CJones@ci.el-cerrito.ca.us> 
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 3:12 PM 
To: David Aranda <DAranda@kppcsd.org>; Karen Pinkos <KPinkos@ci.el-cerrito.ca.us> 
Subject: RE: Question 

Hi David, 

Our City Atorney is currently transi�oning to a new firm, with a beginning date of March 15th, and we’ve 
agreed to slow down things down this month.  I do not think that we can have an amendment ready for 
March 14th, especially with the advance pos�ng requirements unfortunately.  We also need KPPCSD’s 
approval prior to taking it to the City Council. 

For what it is worth from how the original agreement was approved, I remember that your board 
authorized Tony to sign the necessary agreements, etc. to occupy the portable according to the 
established �meline of when the PSB was going to go under construc�on.  KPPCSD’s legal counsel said 
that no further approvals were necessary and so the agreement was nego�ated and then brought to the 
El Cerrito City Council for approval.  Maybe on March 14th you could meet in closed or open session and 
the board can give you nego�a�on authority and authoriza�on to sign the amendment once it is 
ready.  We can spread the quarterly cost across 3 years to lower the license fees but if for some reason 
you need to leave early maybe we could agree to a termina�on fee that is equal to the balance of the 
payments.  So one way or another the City will collect the fees necessary to remove the portable, cap off 
the u�li�es and pay for the sewer assessments. 

Let me know what you think and we’ll get going on this as soon as possible. 

Take Care, 
Chris 
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